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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th July 2016 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, P Venning, N Thom, G Parkin, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 11 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
3379.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr D Green, reason accepted..
3380.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None.


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None.

(iii)  Request that Councillors or any other persons present declare if they intend to record any of the proceedings using any video or audio recording devices or camera.  Mrs Miriam Lewis raised her hand.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3381.
To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 14th June 2016:  Agreed and signed as a correct record.

3382.
Matters Arising: 


a)  Community Led Plan Liaison with VOICES. The Chairman informed the meeting that the meeting was ongoing.  Cllr Thom had expressed his wish not to be involved with the Housing & Environment Group.  The Chairman offered to take on this role temporarily.


b)  The Clerk had reported back to Rev'd Judy Darkins that a ramp would be required between the proposed new path between the Churchyard and the School Playing Field instead of steps.  This was accepted.


c)  Ashford Homelessness Review & Draft Strategy Consultation had been completed by Cllr. Parkin who grave a brief report on it.  He had raised that it did not appear to cover immigration.  It had also mentioned agencies working closely together.  He had pointed out that this needs co-ordinating and that money would be required to take this action.


d)  The Councillors Conference had been attended by Cllr Parkin who said a few words about it.  Invoice of £60 plus Vat £12 to be paid.  Agreed.


e)  Clerk had contacted Whitehead Monckton in connection with the proposed Cemetery extension. The Solicitor had chased the Mallets Solicitor three times but still no response. Will continue to do so.


f)  The Chairman reported that he had given out the commemorative gifts to the school children.


g)  Cllr Smith informed the meeting that he had spoken with the resident at White Gates who will get the tree cut back away from the 30mph flashing sign.    
3383. 
Planning Applications: (previously circulated to Councillors)


16/00898+899/AS  Acton Manor – Erection of a single storey rear extension, existing rear window to be narrowed by 500m.  Door swing on existing external double door from out to in.  Councillors agreed to fully support this application.

16/00947/AS  Tyle House Farm – Erection of 3 no. detached two storey dwellings.  Councillors had heard comments made during the Public Session.  After a full discussion it was agreed to object to this application.

16/00958/AS  April Cottage, 23 Swan Street – After a short discussion it was agreed to fully support this application on the condition that it was kept as part of the main dwelling.
3384
To consider Ashford Borough Council's Local Plan to 2030 & the Sustainability Appraisal Environmental Report.  Agreed to have a separate meeting to discuss this.  Clerk to book the Village Hall Club Room for 3rd August 2016 at 7.30pm.   
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3385.
To consider Ashford Borough Council's Community Infrastructure Levy Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule.  The Clerk went through the document and Council gave its answers to the various questions.
3386.
To consider the Planning Appeal with regard to the Outline planning application for the development of 27 houses including 10 affordable houses and proposed vehicular access onto Stocks Road, associated landscaping and open space with some matters reserved on land between Tyle House Farm and Mount Pleasant, Stocks Road.  Councillors had listened to comments on this made during the Public Session.  After a discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Inspector stating that at the time that the Council made its decision to fully support the application there were only 5 Councillors.  After co-opting two there was formal discussion in Council when the two new Councillors stated that they would not support the application.
3387.
To receive update on the Local Needs Housing planned for behind Jubilee Field. Clerk reported that she had contacted Giles Holloway at ABC who had asked for Councillors preferences for other parishes to be included should Wittersham not be able to fill the accommodation.  This information is required for the S106 Agreement. It was agreed that it should go to Stone, Appledore & Rolvenden, in that order.  He is keen to start getting people on the list and will be sending out information which can be circulated.  He agrees that it makes sense for the PC to maintain a list too.  After a short discussion it was suggested that the following be approached to make it known that a list of interested parties will be put together. Ivycourt Surgery, Rev'd Judy Darkins, Headteacher at the Primary School and the Jeremiah Greenland Trust. 
3388.    Correspondence:


a)  Electoral Review of Ashford.  It is suggested that there should be 47 Borough Councillors instead of the 43 at present.  After a short discussion it was agreed that our Ward should stay as it is. 


b)  Lloyds Bank – Changes and updates to the business account.  To be noted that £75,000 is the total amount that is protected.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Clerk look into obtaining an account with a different bank so that this figure is not exceeded.


c)  Victim Support – Request for a donation.  Agreed £50.


d)  Nicholas Hurst – re condition etc. of unclassified roads especially from the School down to the River Rother.  Clerk read out the issues raised 1) Verge markers requested outside his drive to protect verge & underlying water pipes   2)  To arrange for the drain manhole covers along Blackwall Road to be lifted and for the drains to be cleaned.   3)  KCC should write to Mrs Mallet and instruct her to arrange for the roadside ditch to be dug out so that rainwater flows down the ditch and not into his property.   4)  The edging of both sides of the road between the village and the Beeches be repaired so that the road is wide enough for two cars to pass each other.  Clerk reported that issue 1) has been completed and issues 2 to 4 have been passed to the KCC Drainage Team.  Mr Hurst has also asked if there is a minimum standard that unclassified roads should comply with. Clerk is trying to find out.  He also asks if a traffic survey has been carried out by the Parish Council and suggests that the Councillor responsible for Highways on the PC does this if not.  It was thought that this isn't in our remit.  It was also noted that there are other parts in the village that also have problems.  It was agreed that the Clerk should continue to chase Highways on the outstanding issues and write to the local farmers asking them for more consideration on the narrow roads.  It was also suggested that Mr Hurst write to our KCC Councillor, Mike Hill, to ask for his help. 


For noting:  


e)  Email from Andrew Bullock complaining about the disgusting state of the War Memorial Garden as he saw it.  Clerk had replied assuring him that the Parish Council does take the significance of the War Memorial very seriously apologising for the distress caused.


f)  Came & Co. - Change of trading Style. 


Forwarded by E-mail:  


g)  Kent Community Messaging East Kent-East Summer Newsletter     h)  Southern Water Announcement – Non-Household Retail Services     i)  NALC Bulletin on national developments & meetings 24th June 2016     j)  Local Use of the WTBDF recognition symbol     k)   Spotlight on Older People from RSN     l)  Ashford KALC Local Plan Workshop 13th July 2016      m)  News from the High Weald     n)  NALC Bulletin on national developments & meetings 1st July 2016     
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o)  NALC – Local Green Infrastructure publication     p)  NALC Bulletin on national developments & meetings 8th July 2016.
3389.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker:  Clerk reported that there had been problems with the Van and Trailer but the Caretaker had eventually been able to resolve these.  We have had reports of fly tipping in the Jubilee Field area which have been reported to ABC and vehicles driving over the grass. An ABC officer has attended and a low post & rail fence may now be put in place.  The glass on one side of the Village Hall Notice Board has been broken.  Caretaker will get it replaced. 

b) Finance:

i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement. Agreed


ii) To agree a pension scheme for the Caretaker. Clerk reported that NEST appears to be appropriate.  This was agreed.

c) Planning: 



     Decisions received:  None,     

d)  Highways – Clerk reported that the broken verge markers on Underhill will not be replaced as it is considered that there are enough on the bend to cover it.


e)  Public Rights of Way –  Vegetation on paths has been cut back.


f)  Open Spaces –  Cllr Green had left a message to say that all was ok before he went away.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report.
3390.
Date of Extra-ordinary Meeting:  Wednesday, 3rd August 2016 at 7.30pm.. 
3391.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  13th September 2016 at 7.30pm.
3392.
Items for information: 


a)  Cllr Smith informed the meeting of a meeting he had had with Roger Parker, Chairman of VOICES and Nicholas Hurst with regard to the shop.


b)  Cllr Smith also informed the meeting that the shed behind the shop is in the process of being built.


c)  Cllr Mash reported that the School had received a pleasing OFSTED report.


The meeting closed at 21.49hrs
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
Planning Application 
1)
Tyle House Farm. Various reasons were given as to why the Parish Council should not support this application. The applicant was not at the meeting.

2)
April Cottage.  The applicant was able to give further information.

Other Matters
1)  Mrs Miriam Lewis pointed out that it was important that the Parish Council responds to this document and asked if it was aware that ABC is determined to protect AONBs. It also needs to be aware that a total of 234 extra houses that had been put forward. (To be noted that these are not in the Plan.) 
2)  With regard to agenda item 8 (Planning Appeal Stocks Road Development) Mrs Lewis hoped that Councillors had read ABC's officer's reasons for refusing permission and might support the decision.
